SURREY COUNTY CHESS ASSOCIATION

Surrey County Chess Association


2-Sep-07

                                                Draft Minutes of Annual General Meeting 
16th June 2007

Held at Cheam Parochial Rooms, 42 The Broadway, Cheam Village, SM3 8BD from 2.30 .p.m.

Mike Gunn (President) was in the Chair.

An attendance list was available for people to sign before the meeting. It read as follows:

Nominated Members entitled to vote:

Ashtead: Pat Armstrong (also proxy for Richard Davey), Mike Bolan, Richard Jones, Dan Rosen, Hugh Wylie. 
Coulsdon: Howard Curtis, Scott Freeman, Daniel Gliddon, Dominic Warner.
Crystal Palace: David Hodgson (also proxy for Mark O’Neill).

Dorking: Peter Lawrence

Guildford: Trevor Jones, Alan Punnett, Julien Shepley, Phil Stimpson.

Kingston: Nick Grey
O4Cs: Pauline Foster

Redhill: Roger Barnett, Kevin Thurlow.

South Norwood: Martin Cath, Ken Chamberlain.

Streatham and Brixton: Richard Tillett (also proxy for Angus French).

Surbiton: Paul Durrant, Steve Kearney.

Wallington: Susan Lalic (Derek Coleman’s proxy)

Wimbledon: Paul Archer, Graeme Buckley.

Members not entitled to vote:

Mike Gunn (President), David Howes, Fred Popplewell, David Sedgwick.
Tributes were made to:

Martin Chilvers (Battersea), David Green (Coulsdon) and Fred Manning (Wimbledon).

Fred served the SCCA for many years in varying capacities. Fred was secretary for 33 years and treasurer for more than a decade. Fred also ran County matches and helped with the Surrey Chess Congress, as well as holding posts in the SCCU. Many people spoke at the meeting to pay their respects to such a remarkable man. The SCCA plans to either start a new competition as a memorial to Fred or to name a section of the Surrey Chess Congress after him.

The following obituary written by Trevor Brugger was read out:

Fred Manning was born 29th September 1931, being 75 years old and died on Wednesday 6th June 2007 - he was a chartered accountant by profession, being single.

Fred joined Wimbledon Chess Club in the early sixties from Streatham owing to the fact that Wimbledon had numerous matches in the Surrey League and at the time he worked in Weybridge for British Aircraft Corporation.

Fred was a medium strength player during most of his chess career and often finished at the end of the season as having played the most games in the Wimbledon club. To highlight Fred’s performance as a combative player, he was reserve in a Wimbledon match in division 1 of the London league about twenty-five or thirty years ago and had to play on board 1 as the nominated player could not appear – Fred obtained a draw!

Fred was a tower of strength as an administrator and had been treasurer of Wimbledon and Surrey County Chess Association for very many years and treasurer of the Thames Valley League for several years. Fred had a most accommodating nature and abiding passion for the game of chess, was a gentleman in the truest sense, always willing to help and he could not refuse a task he was requested to do, often being overburdened.

Fred will be greatly missed by all his friends at Wimbledon and in Surrey and this exceptional man will be remembered with the deepest affection. 

1) Apologies for absence were received from:

Mike Adams, Trevor Brugger, Derek Coleman, Neill Cooper, Richard Davey, Paul Dupré, Angus French, Alasdair MacLeod, Geoff Marchant. 

2) The Minutes of:

(a) Annual General Meeting of the Unincorporated Association held on 18th June 2006
(b) Annual Council Meeting of the Unincorporated Association held on 24th August 2006

(c) Extraordinary General Meeting of the Unincorporated Association held on 20th April 2007

(d) Extraordinary General Meeting of the Company held on 20th April 2007 

 were all approved with no matters arising.
3 Reports:

President: Mike Gunn had nothing to report.

Vice President: David Sedgwick thanked those who had expressed appreciation for the work of the Senior Officers over the past year.

Treasurer: Dan said that the formal business was to approve the accounts of the company, which had been dormant up to 30th April 2007.
Richard Jones proposed to accept the accounts and Paul Durrant seconded the motion. Carried nem con.

The Unincorporated Association’s accounts were available showing an overall balance of about £4000.

Dan told the meeting that the new company expected to make a donation to a charity of David Anderton’s choosing after the help he gave throughout last year. The amount was yet to be discussed, but somewhere around £200 was likely. The company was in a healthy position so it would be a good time to proceed with any new clocks or to reduce fees for the clubs.

Nick Grey proposed that the meeting accept the accounts and this was seconded by Pauline Foster. Carried nem con.

InterClub Tournaments Director:
Kevin Thurlow reports:

Result Timeliness
	Comp
	Yes
	L
	NR
	Total OK
	Total Not OK
	% Not

	Surrey T
	88
	0
	2
	88
	2
	2.2

	Beaumont
	85
	2
	3
	85
	5
	5.6

	Ellam
	39
	1
	0
	39
	1
	2.5

	Centenary
	40
	0
	0
	40
	0
	0

	Minor
	41
	3
	4
	41
	7
	17.0

	Alexander
	19
	0
	3
	19
	3
	13.6

	Lauder 
	11
	1
	0
	11
	1
	8.5

	Stoneleigh
	14
	1
	5
	14
	6
	30

	Ellery-W
	34
	0
	6
	34
	6
	15

	Total
	371
	8
	23
	371
	31
	

	% by type
	92.3
	2.0
	5.7
	92.3
	7.7
	

	(last year)
	90.4
	4.9
	4.7
	90.4
	9.6
	


Yes = on time, L = late, NR = no result.

Means of Finishing Games (By percentage)

	Comp
	Quickplay
	Q Last year
	Adjourn
	U last year
	Adjudication
	A last year

	Surrey T
	57.8
	61.6
	13.4
	10.9
	28.8
	27.5

	Beaumont
	55.9
	58.6
	12.4
	12.1
	31.8
	29.3

	Ellam
	42.7
	34.0
	7.7
	12.3
	49.6
	53.7

	Centenary
	28.2
	39.5
	9.8
	6.2
	62.0
	54.3

	Minor
	42.5
	35.9
	13.8
	4.7
	43.7
	59.4

	Lauder
	41.2
	40
	17.6
	5
	41.2
	55


Total Defaults

	Competition
	Match Defaults
	Board Defaults
	Total Player Boards
	% Defaults

	Surrey Trophy
	1
	27
	720
	3.8

	Beaumont
	2
	24
	720
	3.3

	Ellam
	1
	24
	280
	8.6

	Centenary
	0
	4
	240
	1.7

	Minor   
	1
	12
	288
	4.2

	Alexander
	2
	22
	220
	10

	Lauder 
	0
	2
	72
	2.8

	Stoneleigh
	1
	10
	160
	6.3

	Ellery-W
	0
	1
	160
	0.6

	Total
	8
	126
	2860
	4.4

	(Last year)
	13
	123
	3012
	4.1


(Board Default total includes match defaults) There were also SEVEN ineligible players.

Nominated Player Appearances 2005-2006

	Competition
	Nominated Player Appearances
	Possible Max
	%

	Surrey Trophy
	289
	497
	58.1

	Beaumont Cup
	295
	546
	54.0

	Ellam
	70
	136
	51.5

	Centenary
	57
	120
	47.5

	Minor
	10
	30
	33.3

	Total
	721
	1329
	54.3


Only six teams exceeded 70 % turn-out of nominated players: (Battersea I and Coulsdon II both managed 82.5 %) ; Four teams were less than 25 %  The worst was  16 %!

Outstanding Individual scores

Surrey  - P Large (A) 5½/7, M Anderton (G) 7/9 (1 def), R Granat (Wim) 6/8

Beaumont  - D Sedgwick (C) 6½/7, R Edwards (Ba) 6½/8, M Prizant 7/9  (C)

Ellam – N Grey (K) 6/6

Centenary – H Wylie (A) 5/6, J Alexander (A) 5½/7

Minor – H Wylie (A) 4½/5, A Krishnan (A) 5/6, S Wall (B), M Elgin (CP), B Sweetman (Wi) 4/5

Stoneleigh – S Ashworth (Wa) and T Chivers (Str) 5/6

Ellery Williams – V.Sathiraju (G) 5/5,  D.Cork (C) 5/6.
“The competitions were hard fought and fairly close for the most part. The Surrey Trophy was decided by the last match played, the Alexander Cup was decided on Board Count after a time-scramble in the last game to finish, and the Beaumont Cup was really close as well. Most matches were 5-3 or closer, and had a few individual results gone the other way, the table could have looked somewhat different. Most competitions were in doubt until very near the end of the season.

There were actually a couple of 10.2 disputes in quickplay finishes, including one where a player made a legitimate claim, but got badgered into playing on and lost on time! However, the match captains discussed it afterwards and agreed a draw, which is undoubtedly the decision the arbiter would have made. More problems arose with adjournments. Several games were never resumed and were either scored 0 – 0 or were awarded to one player. 16 games were adjudicated, with no appeals. Defaults increased and some of the whole match defaults are difficult to excuse, but result reporting improved. The best excuse for a default was when a player failed to find a club, and it seemed the player had failed to ask a policeman for directions, although he was himself a policeman. Seven ineligible players played – incredibly one was actually nominated for a higher team, and another was actually graded too high for the competition! The highlight was two players playing in the wrong order (10 point rule), when exactly the same two players had done exactly the same thing for the same team the previous year, and, wait for it, one of the players was the match captain. At least one game was lost due to the sound of a player’s mobile phone. 

For the most part, people played in the right spirit, but there was some stupid bickering and even worse behaviour. I believe that it is essential that players and officials abide by the letter and the spirit of the rules/Laws, but sadly there seems to be a lack of support for this view. I would like to wish my successor well; I will help if I can, but there are other events to organise, and more importantly, I have been commissioned to write a book, and I need plenty of spare time to finish it.” 
The meeting expressed their thanks to Kevin for all his hard work and for the efficient way he managed the league.

Individual Tournaments Secretary:

Paul Archer reported that all matches were played on time with 43 entrants last year. No outright winner of the Slater-Kennington however as play-offs had resulted in further tie.

This year 46 people had entered with numbers down only in the Championship section.

Correspondence Secretary:

Roger Barnett reported that Surrey now has two teams playing in the Counties and Districts Correspondence Chess Champs. 2006/07 but results were disappointing. 7.5 out of 25 with 7 results still to come.

Grading Officer:

Mike Gunn said grading results would be on time. He was happy to answer any questions if people had any queries during the season.

Although the idea of 6-monthly grades had been defeated at an ECF meeting, Paul Durrant suggested that it could be beneficial for new players to receive grades on a 6-monthly basis.

County Captains:

Open Captain:

Graeme Buckley told the meeting that the Open team scored 3 out of 4 in the SCCU stages of the competition, had a walkover in the quarter finals and beat Greater Manchester in the semi finals. Surrey was due to play the final on 7th July. The Surrey Open team had not progressed to the national stages since 1965.

U-175 Captain:

In Ray Ryan’s absence it was reported that the U-175s are also due to play in the finals on 7th July against Middlesex. David Sedgwick explained that this will be the first time since the competition’s inception in 1992/93. 
U-150 Captain:

Howard Curtis was happy to continue as U-150 Captain next year but has arranged that Trevor Jones would act as Captain for as many matches as he is available. Howard thanked Roly Piggott for his help last season and the team won one match out of five.
U-125 Captain:

Mike Gunn reported that the U-125 team scored 50% (2.5 out of 5 matches) in their games which was identical to last year. The highlight was beating Middlesex away.

U-100 Captain:

Richard Jones spoke in Richard Davey’s absence. The U-100s had a good season but were knocked out at the semi-final stage, losing 8-4 to Shropshire.

ECF Delegate:

Mike Gunn read Mike Adams’s report.
“This year I again attended both Council meetings -the AGM in Oct and the Finance meeting in April. At the AGM I was also elected as Chairman of the ECF Finance Committee, replacing John Philpott who was standing down. (In this role I have attended three ECF Board meetings and receive copies of all Board papers on a confidential basis, which has given me a considerably increased understanding of how the ECF is run).  

Keen observers of ECF may have read Richard Haddrell’s digests on the SCCU website, as well as notes of the meetings on the ECF website and in Chess Moves.  For the benefit of everyone else, here follows my brief synopsis of some of the key issues over the past year.

A new Board was elected in October, headed by Martin Regan as the new Chief Exec. Gerry Walsh was re-elected as President. The Board has worked well together - there have been no major changes in policy or direction. 

On the finance side, Game fee is up by 1p to 46p. Income/expenditure is at a standstill, and we are still very much dependent on the annual government grant of £60,000 which cannot be relied on to be maintained. (I suspect likely overspend on the London Olympics could result in the Treasury looking for savings elsewhere in the DCMS budget and we could be vulnerable). The Board continues the strategy to increase individual membership levels, with the intention to move to an individual-member-only grading system when a sufficient level is reached, enabling abolition of game fee. In the meantime we have a hybrid of game fee, direct members at two different levels and individual members through Membership organisations, such as some Counties. The current hybrid is less than satisfactory, having resulted in some disparity of costs and benefits for members, but should be regarded as a temporary measure. 

The legacy from John Robinson was received in December. £135k was received untaxed into ECF funds and a further £557k into the John Robinson Youth Chess Trust. The latter was to avoid hefty inheritance tax and restricts its expenditure to youth chess (under 21). An application will be submitted in September by ECF for recognition of chess as a mind sport under the new tax provisions, which will enable future legacies to effectively be tax exempt altogether. 

ECF is currently seeking a sponsor for the British Championships, the 10 year sponsorship with Smith and Williamson having come to an end. The sponsorship was £32k in 2006.  Council agreed to maintain the Congress at current expenditure this year, using  accumulated surplus from the last two congress and £10k from the John Robinson legacy to help fill the gap. (John asked that £10k a year  be put toward the Congress). If sponsorship is not obtained, the 2008 Congress will have to be considerably slimmed down in terms of the prize fund, with an impact on entries in the main championship. There is some good news however - £2k sponsorship has been obtained for new English Champion and English Women’s Champion titles - favourable odds must be on our very own Secretary who I see has entered. 

(For this year, book your entry for Great Yarmouth by 9 July to avoid the late entry fee). In 2008 the Congress will be in Liverpool - as 2008 European City of Culture, Liverpool will also be hosting  European FIDE chess events. 

For a full account of ECF activities, please see the ECF website.”
SCCU Representatives:
Mike Gunn and Neill Cooper reported that SCCU have had a relatively inactive year with no major issues arising. They have struggled to have quorate meetings. The SCCU was in need of a treasurer and has a meeting one week after the SCCA’s AGM.

Chairman of the Congress Committee:

Richard Jones thanked Mike Gunn, Richard Davey, Susan Lalic, Angus French, Paul Dupre, Pat Armstrong and Mike Adams for their help. Surrey Chess Congress ran two events. One in August 2006 and another at Easter 2007. Richard said the events went well and thanked the chief arbiters, David Sedgwick and Alec Webster, for overseeing the respective congresses.

The refreshments were a big improvement at Easter and supplied by Chess Bites (Pauline Foster and Ray Ryan). The Surrey Chess Congress Company plans to run another tournament next year and hopes that the SCCA will sanction it to run the 31st Surrey Congress.

Howard asked if the company would produce accounts and Richard Jones confirmed that he would, in compliance with company law.

David Sedgwick wanted it on record that structures had changed from the original Congress Committee. It formed a company for financial reasons but last year the meeting assumed that it would still be the Committee running the Congress and the Committee would form the Directors of the Company. This turned out not to be the case and since Richard Jones raised the sponsorship money, it was his call.

Richard Davey failed to resign as Director despite resigning from the Congress Committee, so the Surrey Chess Congress company was in effect operating independently of the SCCA.

The Senior Officers then, and now the Directors, have powers only to determine if they should sanction congresses run by the Surrey Chess Congress Company, although David didn’t see why they shouldn’t support it again.

Howard wanted to know if they could also apply to run the 31st Surrey Chess Congress and Mike Gunn confirmed this was the case.
Chairman of the Rules and Ethics Subcommittee: 

Peter Lawrence reported:

“This is of course my final report.  The duties of the RESC will be split in future with games disputes referred to a Games Disputes Committee and any other conduct issues will be considered by the board of directors.

The Subcommittee received two complaints in the current season.  Neither were games disputes but arose from matters of conduct with a political background.

In the course of dealing with one of the complaints the Subcommittee decided that apart from game disputes it was not prepared to hear conduct complaints where the actions giving rise to the complaint were carried out in private with no third party involved.  For practical reasons it was felt that to hear such complaints could open a Pandora's box and may result in too many referrals yet not be in the best interests of the SCCA.  This is also a stance that is in accordance with the Racial & Religious Hatred Act 2006 where only matters published or distributed to the public or a section of the public are covered.  Similarly the Act also excludes words uttered from or in a private dwelling to another party either in that dwelling or another private dwelling.”
Chairman of the Constitution and Rules Subcommittee:

Dan explained that the Senior Officers had taken over the task of the Memorandum and Articles of Association and bye-laws so nothing happened with the C&R Committee.

Chairman of the Junior Subcommittee:

Pauline Foster reported that no teams competed in the NYCA events this season due to clashes with the 4NCL but Surrey did well in the SCCU events arranged by Neill Cooper.

Surrey girls won the one competition they played in and Pauline had more events planned for next year. 
David Sedgwick wanted to have the following on record. This was part of his report as an Officer and also as last year’s Chairman of the Junior Committee.

The majority of the Senior Officers did not see eye to eye with some contents of the CCF website relating to junior matters. The SCCU tried to deal with it but CCF failed to comply with their recommendations. David was sorry to have to reveal that the problem was ongoing and it affected a number of counties.
It remains one of a number of matters resulting in the terms of the joint statement in November 2005 coming under strain.

David hoped the matter would be resolved at the SCCU the following week as the President was due to raise it, and invited Howard to respond.

Howard had nothing to say as it shouldn’t have been raised. He said it would not come up at the SCCU meeting as it had been resolved and wasn’t on the agenda.

5 Election of Directors for 2007/08.

President: Mike Gunn elected nem con.

Vice President: David Sedgwick elected nem con.

Administrative Director: Susan Lalic elected nem con.

Treasurer: Dan Rosen elected nem con.

Inter Club Tournaments Director: Graeme Buckley 19 votes (elected)
                                                     Scott Freeman 13 votes

Non-Executive Directors:  Derek Coleman 23 votes (elected)

                                          Howard Curtis 13 votes 

                                          Peter Lawrence 28 votes (elected)

6) Election of Independent Examiner:

Richard Jones was proposed by Mike Bolan, seconded by Susan Lalic.

A view was expressed that the post should be totally independent.

The opinion was that the job was much the same as when Richard Jones acted as auditor in the Unincorporated Association. He will still be reviewing Dan Rosen’s accounts and it is unlikely to cause a conflict of interest that Richard Jones is also Company Secretary. Obtaining an outside Examiner would cost hundreds of pounds and did not make sense with our small turnover.

Richard Jones was elected by an overwhelming majority.

7 Presentation of Trophies:
Surrey Trophy – 1st Wimbledon I, 8½/9, 2nd Guildford I 7½

Beaumont Cup - 1st Ashtead II 6½/9, 2nd Coulsdon II 6 

Ellam Trophy – 1st Woking 5½/8,  2nd Crystal Palace II 4½

Centenary Trophy – 1st Ashtead IV 7½/8, 2nd Wallington II 4½

Minor Trophy – 1st Ashtead V, 2nd  Crystal Palace III, - Section A 1st Ashtead V 5/6, Section B 1st Crystal Palace III 4½/6

Stoneleigh – 1st Surbiton 3½/5, 2nd Streatham 3.

Ellery Williams  - Coulsdon 6/8, 2nd Guildford 5.

Alexander Cup – Redhill beat Guildford (on board count) 5-5

Lauder Cup – Coulsdon beat Wallington 5-1
8) Discussion of Appointed Officers:

The majority of positions would remain unchanged.

The President reminded the meeting that all posts other than directors were to be appointed by the Board, not at an AGM.

Julien Shepley agreed to run the U-175 County team next year.

A further change might be for Paul Dupré to do the gradings as he had done a lot of excellent work in this field and Mike Gunn could do the website. The meeting agreed to consult Paul.

Fred Popplewell was given a vote of thanks for his superb production of the Yearbook and Fred agreed to continue.

A new Chess Disputes Committee would be set up and Nick Grey and Kevin Thurlow volunteered to serve as members.
A Bye-Laws Committee would be considered to be set up in place of the Constitution and Rules Committee, although the Board would remain in charge of the Memorandum and Articles.

9) Proposals:

A) From Kevin Thurlow: 

In Bye Law 3.2.2, after, “Subject to this a player may play in any team.” insert, “Any nominated players who have failed to appear in a league match by 31st December, shall be replaced by eligible players that have already played league matches during the season. This procedure shall continue until the club has nominated sufficient players. If a nominated player is transferred in this way to a higher team, the resulting gap in nominations must be filled with another eligible player. Also at 31st December, if a new member has joined a club after nominations were submitted, and has already played, this new member may be nominated for the appropriate team, and other nominations amended accordingly. Any games already played by such players will remain valid. Any changes in nominations must be approved by the ICTS.” Delete the rest of 3.2.2, starting with the sentence, “If during the season…”

 Seconded by David Hodgson.
It was agreed that the nomination situation needed tightening up.

Motion passed 16-6.

B) From David Hodgson.

1. In Rule 3.5 after 7.40 pm add the words “in the main leagues and 8.00pm in the Stoneleigh and Ellery Williams”,

2. In Rule 3.10.2 after the words “shall not exceed” change the limit from 600 to 700.
 Seconded by Dan Rosen.

The meeting decided to take the proposal in two parts.

The first part was carried nem con whilst the second was carried with a large majority.
C) From Richard Tillett.

In 2.8 of the Rules (Alexander Cup and Lauder Trophy), replace: ‘In the Lauder Trophy, the players must not be graded above 150, and the average grade of the team must not exceed 120.  For ungraded players, eligibility shall be decided by the Inter-Club Tournaments Secretary, to whom any doubts about eligibility should be referred’ with ‘In the Lauder Trophy, the sum of the grades of all the players in a team shall not exceed 720, the grades of ungraded players and defaults being deemed to be the mean of the grades of the other players in the team for this purpose.’ 
Seconded by Kevin Thurlow.

Part 1 was carried overwhelmingly.

So “In the Lauder Trophy, the sum of the grades of all the players in the team shall not exceed 720…”

The meeting discussed some problems with the current laws and the proposed law regarding ungraded players in relation to the average grade of a team.

For example, what if a bottom board failed to appear and then the average grade of the team rises above the limit. Does the penalty alter if the defaulted player does show up?
What if an ex-180 player comes in as ungraded and is therefore able to estimate themselves as the average of the team?
David Sedgwick suggested a possibility to follow Kent’s example of the club estimating a player at the start of the season but the Inter Club Tournaments Director holding the power to change the estimation at 7 days’ notice.

The meeting agreed that these rules would be looked at as the current situation is not perfect. It would be undesirable to rush into any change now.

Richard Tillett withdrew the second part of his proposal for the time being. 

D) All proposed by Scott Freeman.

a) 2.7 Playing Strength. 

Dan said that Scott’s proposal had side-effects, as the current bye-law affected nominations as well as board order within teams. Dan’s counter-proposal to replace “Where it is necessary to determine” with “In determining” addressed the underlying issue without this problem.
The proposal was carried nem con.

b) 3.2.2 the current passage reads: “If during the season a nominated player fails to play for the team for which he was nominated (or for a higher team), the Club may not nominate that player for the following season unless a satisfactory explanation has been accepted by the Annual League Composition Meeting. Notwithstanding this, if the player plays for the Club in the following season, he shall still be ineligible to play for a team lower than that for which he was originally nominated”.
Change to “If during the season a nominated player fails to play at least 3 games for the team for which he was nominated (or for a higher team), the Club may not nominate that player for the following season unless a satisfactory explanation has been accepted by the Annual League Composition Meeting. Notwithstanding this, if the player plays for the Club in the following season, he shall still be ineligible to play for a team lower than that for which he was originally nominated.”
 Seconded by Trevor Jones.

Nick Grey explained that some players do indeed play only one or two games due to commitments in the Thames Valley league, so three games would be hard to fulfil.

The substantive motion was changed to “If during the season a nominated player fails to play at least two games for the team for which he was nominated….”

The proposal was carried 14-6. 
[This resolution was intended to change the wording at the end of Bye-Law 3.2.2.  However, the wording to be changed had already been removed by resolution A.  Accordingly, although this resolution was valid at the start of the meeting, it had become ineffective by the time it was considered.]

c) Games played after 1 May in a season shall be quickplay finish only. For other games, clocks shall be set for the time limit applicable to adjudication, unless and until an alternative finish is adopted or that option has been discounted by the opposing player or his captain. The visiting player shall offer before his first move at least two alternatives of game finish method from adjudication, adjournment or quickplay. The home player shall before his next move select from those offered.
The meeting agreed to discuss the third proposal in more detail later. It would be a technical amendment and one that needed more thought. 
d) 3.9.1 The finishing positions for each competition or division in the Main League and the Stoneleigh and Ellery Williams Memorial Trophies which is not split into sections shall be determined by the number of match points and, if these are equal, by the number of game points.  Add: “Failing this, the result of the direct match(es) between the teams tied shall determine which team finishes higher.  Where a further tie break is required board count and bottom board elimination (the aggregate where appropriate) shall decide the winner.”           
Seconded by Kevin Thurlow.

Proposal carried by an overwhelming majority.

David Sedgwick advised clubs to get support from another club if they wish to put proposals forward next year. The Directors were happy to lend their names to the proposals this year but will not be so indulgent next year as the new formalities become familiar.

10 Any Other Business:
The Meeting was asked if it would be interested in a knock-out U-150 competition in line with the present Open Alexander Cup, and some hands were raised.

David Sedgwick reminded everyone that it was SCCA’s 125 year anniversary next year and hoped that we would recognise it in some way.

Steve Kearney wished clubs to be approached about ways to remember Fred Manning.

Paul Durrant said Surbiton was in the process of writing an ethics code for foreigners that wished to join our clubs and hoped the SCCA would look at it for approval in due course. The idea was that it could be translated as and when required.

Meeting closed at 6.05.p.m.
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